
 

White Rock Stables 
Jump Safety Guidelines, Reminders, and Etiquette  

 

 Jumping is a dangerous sport; if you choose to jump your horse at WRS, you are jumping at 
your own risk. 

 All persons using the jumps, whether they are owned by WRS, Eryn Zeller, or the jumper, are 
required to sign a release of liability form prior to use (those under the age of 18 will require a 
parent or guardian to sign the form) 

 Non-stables members are prohibited from jumping on WRS property unless they have signed 
the waiver AND have received prior approval from Amelita Facchiano or Eryn Zeller. All non-
stables members under the age of 18 are required to sign the release of liability form regardless 
of whether they use the jumps.  

 Never jump alone 
 If you are under the age of 18, adult supervision is required when using the jumps. As a 

reminder, those under the age of 21 must always be accompanied by an adult when on the 
property, regardless if they are riding. 

 If you are under the age of 18, you are required to wear a certified riding helmet when using 
the jumps and WRS strongly encourages all persons using the jump facilities to wear a helmet, 
regardless of age. 

 We will continue to uphold the rule stating that the hunt field and jumps are off limits to 
jumpers or riders until a minimum of 72 hours have passed. During the first 72 hours, cantering, 
galloping, and jumping are strictly prohibited. Please note that 72 hours is the minimum length 
of time but is subject to lengthen should we experience large amounts of rain. This especially 
applies in the cooler months when low temperatures and minimal sun prevent the ground from 
drying within 72 hours. If you have questions about ground conditions and whether you are 
cleared to jump, please text or call Eryn at 214.601.9218. 

 If you move, relocate or alter the jumps, please exercise proper hunt etiquette and return 
jumps to their original location and setup keeping in mind that spacing is important. 

 If you set up jumps on the outside path of the lower exercise ring, please be sure to move them 
from the main path after use. This is a multipurpose ring which is used by non-jumping riders; it 
is not proper etiquette to leave jumps on the main path when not every horse/rider is capable 
of using them. 

 Lastly, please remember that the jumps are not toys. Eryn has invested considerable amounts 
of time and personal finances to paint, create, and refurbish the jumps. Please be respectful.  

Please adhere to the aforementioned guidelines as these are designed for the safety of the rider, horses, 
other boarders, and visitors at WRS. Failure to comply with these rules may result in suspension or 
termination of the jump facilities. 


